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RELATING TO THE UNIVERSITY OF HA WAIl

House Bill No. 991 establishes a Hawaii Medical Doctor Loan Program that would

provide financial support to students who complete a State-approved medical school

program at the University of Hawaii and who agree to practice in rural areas of the State.

The program would be financed by the Medical Doctor Loan Revolving Fund created by

this bill. House Bill No. 991 appropriates unspecified sums from the general fund each

year of the biennium for deposit into the revolving fund.

We are opposed to this bill. As a matter of general policy, this department does not

support the creation of any special or revolving fund which does not meet the requirements

of Sections 37-52.3 and 37-53.4 of the Hawaii Revised Statutes. Special or revolving funds

should: 1) reflect a clear nexus between the benefits sought and charges made upon the

users or beneficiaries of the program; 2) provide an appropriate means of financing for the

program or activity; and 3) demonstrate the capacity to be financially self-sustaining. It is

difficult to determine whether the fund will be self-sustaining.


